


WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, 
Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk

[bookmark: _GoBack]All members of Widworthy Parish Council and the County and District Councillors were summoned to a meeting of of Widworthy Parish Council held in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, September 18th 2018 this commenced at 7.30 p.m.  Those present Cllrs David Olive, Andrew Pearsall (Chair), Janet Twist, Graham Godbeer (EDDC) and Martin Shaw (DCC) and Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).

Minutes

1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Rob Gardner and Helen Parr (EDDC).

2. The Council received and confirmed the minutes of the meeting of July 17th the Chairman then signed them.

3. Cllr Twist made a declaration of interest for this meeting as a member of the Wilmington CLT.

4. Matters arising from the previous minutes.  Cllr Pearsall reported that the EDDC Charimans Garden Party (acknowledging the artistic talent present in the Parishes) at the Knowle was a very enjoyable event.  Pavements – Cllr Pearsall will contact all the relevant residents in Wilmington to request that hedges alongside the pavements are trimmed back to allow more space for pedestrians.

5. Reports from councillors –
Cllr Godbeer (EDDC) commented that TPO’s enforcement is progressing with a more proactive approach by EDDC officers.    Recycling in July was up to 61% mainly due to the effectiveness of the green collection.  There is going to be a collection of monitored metals not just tins.  The EDDC Pest Officer made over 200 visits this summer mainly relating to wasps and hornets. EDDC also has a very good Revenue and Benefits team who are there to advise residents on Universal Credit.   He highlighted the meeting of the East Devon AONB at the Beehive in the coming week.  The move to Honiton is now scheduled for January 2019.

Cllr Shaw (DCC) spoke about his meeting with the Highways England he attended recently also there were DCC Highways, the Regional Director of Highways England and the Speed Camera Partnership.  They are now looking at a ‘route treatment’ on the A35 from Honiton to Charmouth.  This 13 miles has the worst accident statistics on the A35.  Feasibility studies using average speed cameras as well as a normal study will be carried out shortly. All previous suggestions will be considered and a decision made in spring 2019.  If approved the detailed design will be made in 2019/20 and implemented in 2020/21.  Cllr Shaw felt the talks were positive.  They also covered the need for a crossing in the vicinity of the White Hart, the Highways England felt that there may be room for flexibility outside the national guidelines.  They acknowledged the support of the project from DCC and felt that as DCC are more experienced in implementing pedestrian crossings that they could delegate that function.
In respect of speeding on the road he is also going to chase the possible link between the Speedwatch partnership and the Police and commented that Offwell Parish Council would also like a lower speed limit. 
NHS services in the area are still being discussed. 

Cllr Twist reported on the recent Gigaclear meeting in Offwell. The main worries from those attending concerned the very aggressive wayleave agreement originally circulated to landowners, this has now been replaced.  There was also concern over the depth that cables were laid and that they would be disturbed by heavy vehicles going over them.  

6. Highways issues – In view of the comments from Cllr Shaw the Parish Council will continue to take a watching brief on the A35 improvements.  The parishes tarmac buckets have been received and 4 have already been used.  Clerk to chase Highways England re the undermining of the A35 by the footpath from Widworthy Barton. 

7. Planning Applications & updates. 18/1958/FUL - Widworthy Barton – the Council had no objections to this application.  CLT update – Cllr Twist advised that the S106 agreement is awaiting sign off by EDDC.  Some design changed are being looked at for the houses.  

8. Finance – Payments C Miltenburg Clerks salary & expenses £504.28. Payments received none.  The bank statements were available for viewing.  The Council noted the thank you letter for donation.  The Council agreed the payment.  The Council received a letter from TRIP Community Transport thanking them for their donation.

9. Emergency Planning – Defibrillator update - Cllr Pearsall has instructed an electrician to install the defibrillator in the kiosk.  It was agreed a training date for the end of October should be agreed with the Community Heartbeat Trust and that Cllr Olive would publicise this at the White Hart the following week.  Clerk to arrange. It was thought that Barbara Cuthbertson could circulate the information through her e mail list, flyers and a notice on the board and possibly on the ‘spotted in Wilmington’ facebook site.
Sandbag requirement – the Council did not require any.

10. Discuss any correspondence received.   Royal Mail – scam mail – noted;  

11. Any other business – Matters for further discussion. Clerk to chase EDDC Footpath Officer about a possible past footpath running along side the A35 to link the village and the footpath from Widworthy Court.  Cllr Olive thought that there had not been a footpath there for at least 40 years.  Comments were made about parking on pavements in Whitefield.

12. Date of the next meeting: November 20th 2018. 

The meeting ended at 9pm.
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